


Recommendation

The Executive Steering Committee for A.C.E. Policy (ESCAP) is unable to conclude, based on
the information available at this time, that the adjusted Census 2000 data are more accurate for
redistricting.  Accordingly, ESCAP recommends that the unadjusted census data be released as the
Census Bureau’s official redistricting data. 

The Census Bureau publicly set forth the criteria it would use to evaluate the success of the
Accuracy and Coverage Evaluation (A.C.E.), stating that the adjustment decision would be based on: 
(1) a consideration of operational data to validate the successful conduct of the A.C.E.; (2) whether the
A.C.E. measures of undercount were consistent with historical patterns of undercount and independent
demographic analysis benchmarks; and (3) a review of quality measures.  

The ESCAP spent many weeks examining voluminous evidence, and has debated at great
length whether adjustment based on the A.C.E. would improve Census 2000 data for use in
redistricting.  As described in the following Report, the Committee considered a wide variety of
evidence relating to the accuracy of Census 2000 and the A.C.E.   After careful consideration of the
data, the Committee has concluded that there is considerable evidence to support the use of adjusted
data, and that Census 2000 and A.C.E. operations were well designed and conducted.   However,
demographic analysis comparisons, and possible issues related to synthetic and balancing error,
preclude a determination at this time that the adjusted data are more accurate.  

As described in detail in the Report, demographic analysis indicates fundamental differences
with the A.C.E.   In particular, demographic analysis estimates are significantly lower than the A.C.E.
estimates for important population groups.  The Committee investigated this inconsistency extensively,
but in the time available could not adequately explain the result.

The inconsistency between the A.C.E. and the demographic analysis estimates is most likely the
result of one or more of the following three scenarios:

1. The estimates from the 1990 census coverage measurement survey (the Post-Enumeration
Survey), the 1990 demographic analysis estimates, and the 1990 census were far below the
Nation’s true population on April 1, 1990.  This scenario means that the 1990 census
undercounted the population by a significantly greater amount and degree than previously
believed, but that Census 2000 included portions of this previously un-enumerated population.

2. Demographic analysis techniques to project population growth between 1990 and 2000 do not
capture the full measure of the Nation’s growth.

3. Census 2000, as corrected by the A.C.E., overestimates the Nation’s population.












































































